Countryside Woods Neighborhood Association
Executive Board Meeting – January 24, 2012
The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 7pm.  All but one Board Member were present; the Chair reported that Jason Erb would be joining us shortly, and he did.
Reports
· The minutes for the 10-4-11 Executive Board Meeting were unanimously approved.

· Treasurers Financial Report:  Jason reported the receipt (but not the deposit) of the Recyclingist check from the City of Vancouver ($120). He reported that the bank balance currently as $1,985.72.   He also reported on the progress of changing over our account at First Independent Bank (1st) to the new Treasurer and Chair.  On Jan. 9th after gathering together all the requested documents, Jason and Steve met at 1st to change the account over to their names (it is currently listed under CWNA, with Tina Henry’s name & SSN). 1st would not allow the change over.  They now require an EIN for CWNA and want a new account opened.  Jason then opened a new account with $300 of his own money for CWNA, using his name and SSN.  On Jan 23rd Jason was unable to deposit the Recyclingist check made out to CWNA c/o Jason Erb, due to CWNA not having an account.  The Board discussed many options and a motion was made, seconded, and carried that the old account be left open (in Tina’s name) and add Jason’s name until an EIN is obtained and a new account for CWNA be opened.  Meanwhile the Board authorized Joan McConnell to check with the Office of Neighborhoods, our Liaison, and other NAs, and to investigate moving our account to Columbia Credit Union if they do not require an EIN. (NOTE:  There could be some tax implications if CWNA acquires an EIN – as we are NOT an Employer, but a private organization under the City’s umbrella).  Jason also reported that tomorrow (1/26) he was meeting Tina Henry (old Treasurer) at 1st to close the account, but now will just have her add him to it if possible.

Correspondence

· The Chair reported an email was received from the Southwest Washington Agency on Aging & Disabilities wanting to join us at our next General Meeting in order to disseminate information about their referral services for the elderly and disabled.  Joan McConnell stated she has seen the presentation at her Long Term Care Ombudsman meeting and it was worthwhile.  It was moved, seconded, and carried that Joan contact SWAD and ask them to provide a speaker for our next General Meeting.
Reports from Officers, Boards, or Committees
· Chair Activities: Neighborhood Traffic Safety Alliance – attended the 10-18 meeting, but not any others.  If anyone wants to attend these evening traffic meetings, please let him know; Vancouver Neighborhood Alliance – the Chair is willing to attend these evening meetings and anyone that wants to go with him, let him know; METRO Regional Opportunities Survey – the chair filled out this electronic survey about our neighborhood and only volunteered to look over the map and related data for our area; Leadership Meeting – the city is sponsoring a communication meeting for Neighborhood Leaders with the City Manager on Jan 31st.  The Chair will attend and invited any other Board Members to go with him. The Chair noted that he periodically receives email notices and invitations to community meetings and, in the future, he will forward all electronic correspondence received to the Board members, with a note if he will be able to attend. 

· Bylaws review – Melanie stated that the Bylaw revisions are ready to be published in the newsletter along with an absentee ballot for those who wish to vote, but cannot attend.
· Neighborhood Action Plan – Steve reported that he still needs to contact Evergreen Pit, Joe’s Farm, and the Church for input.
Old Business
· Discussion of Treasury Audit – Joan McConnell completed an audit of the 2010 year of the CWNA financial records.  No abnormalities or suspicious items were noted.  There was a motion and a second to approve the audit report and to thank Tina formally for her good recordkeeping over the last eight years.  The motion was carried unanimously.  Steve Wille stated he would send her an email and will submit a summary report of the audit findings for potential inclusion in the next newsletter. 
· Joan McConnell has the CWNA supplies in her garage.  She will take an inventory and present the list electronically to the Board in the near future.  Laurie Christensen offered to assist Joan.
New Business

· Planning for Annual Events 2012 – Tentative Dates
-Board Meeting Dates:  Jan. 24, April 10, and Nov 13.  These dates were unanimously approved by the Board


-General Membership Meeting Dates:  March 12, and September 8 (Picnic)
-Friends of Trees: Urban tree planting program; last day for sign up 2/13; order trees by 2/27; neighborhood planting date 3/17/12. Steve will contact to request an extension of the sign-up date to provide timely notice in the next newsletter.
-Annual Garage Sale:  June 8 & 9 (Joan McConnell and Conni Pfeifer, organizers; Jason Erb publicist) Joan will research dates of nearby neighborhood garage sales before determining the final date.
-Annual Clean Up: June 23 (Steve Wille, organizer) Steve will get the date reservations to the city right away.
-National Night Out: August 7 -- not a CWNA event, but held nationwide, Steve to check with (previous chair) regarding status.
-Annual Picnic: Sept. 8 -- Discussion regarding who to be in charge and how to organize it.  Catering is too expensive, the Board would like to keep the BBQ as hot dogs and hamburgers, no one saw the need for the City’s picnic tables, and the SnoCone machine reservation needs to be confirmed.  Jason will check with Tina Henry tomorrow.  Skip Paynter and Jason Erb offered to help organize it, but neither wanted to chair it.  Laurie Christensen stated she would help anyway she could.
-Annual Leaf Collection Box: November -- Steve will contact the city and see if he can change the dates to one week later than 2011 and try to get a location more centrally located.


-Walk & Knock: Dec 1 -- Joan will organize the neighborhood

-Newsletter (Melanie, editor) – Next issue should be delivered by mid to end of February, so all information should be given to her soon.

-March General Meeting: speaker suggestions – SWAAD will be contacted and ask to send a speaker; location – a motion was made, seconded, and carried to ask Fire Station #6 (on 15th  Street on the other side of 162nd Ave) if we could use their meeting room.  Laurie Christensen offered to contact the station.
With the announcement that the next meeting is a General Meeting in March, the meeting was adjourned by the Chair at 9:10 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Joan McConnell, Secretary
